
  BROOKLYN  PUBLIC  SCHOOL 

Your Local School by the Hawkesbury River 

Dear Parents and Caregivers,  
 

The End of 2021 

Over these next two weeks we will be holding 

many of our end of year functions and 

celebrations… and it’s so wonderful to be keeping 

most of these events as normal as possible under 

Level 3 restrictions. We are all upset and 

disappointed that we are unable to invite parents 

and carers to be on school grounds for these 

events, however we will be using the wonderful 

world of technology to connect you as best we 

can. Many of these events will be recorded for 

parents and a link emailed to enable you to view. 

 

Industrial Action 

Tomorrow, Tuesday December 7, members of 

the NSW Teachers Federation have been directed 

by their union to take industrial action in a 24-hour 

strike. 
 

As a result of the 24-hour strike scheduled for 

tomorrow, our school will be providing minimal 

supervision of students tomorrow, Tuesday 

7th December. This means the cohort 

arrangements that have been in place this term 

will not be in operation on this day. However, our 

school will still operate in a COVID-safe manner in 

accordance with NSW Health guidelines.  
 

We seek your assistance in making alternative 

arrangements for your child and thank you for your 

support and understanding.  

 

Important—Broken Bay 

On Thursday 9th December, we are looking 

forward to a fun filled day at Broken Bay.  This will 

be a day where the students can continue to build 

relationships, while developing teamwork and 

leadership skills. If you have not already returned 

the permission note please return it ASAP and 

ensure you have registered your child on line. All 

students MUST have written permission and 

online registration to attend.  Registration closes 

today, Monday 6th December. 
 

Thank you everyone for your quick responses at 

this busy time of year. 

Presentation Day 

Our Presentation Day Assembly will be held on 

Tuesday 14th December. We are excited to 

celebrate the achievements of students on this 

day. A letter will be coming home shortly, for 

those students who will be receiving an award on 

the day.  
 

As communicated previously, due to COVID 

restrictions, parents and visitors are unable to 

attend this event. We will endeavour to record the 

assembly and send a link home for parents to 

view the assembly as soon as we can. 

 

End of Year Concert 

The end of year concert took place today. All the 

students performed in a class play and dance, 

showcasing their creative talents. The students 

did an amazing job and we look forward to 

sharing this with you via a video link shortly. 

 

Week 10 

Mon 6 Dec End of Year Concert 

Tues 7 Dec Year 6 Farewell 

Wed 8 Dec 
Mini Fete 
Return P&C Raffle Tickets 

Thurs 9 Dec Broken Bay K-6 

Sat 11 Dec P&C Trivia Night 

Week 11 

Mon 13 Dec Kindergarten Orientation 

Tues 14 Dec 
Presentation Day Assembly 
CAP Concert 

Thurs 16 Dec Last Day of Term 4 

2022 

Tues 1 Feb 
Years 1-6 begin lessons 
Kinder Best Start assessment 

Wed 2 Feb Kinder Best Start assessment 

Thurs 3 Feb Kindergarten begin lessons 
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End of Year Concert 



Leadership Speeches 

Over the last few weeks, students at Brooklyn PS 

have been running for student leadership positions 

for 2022. All candidates presented themselves with 

confidence, outlining the qualities that would make 

them a good school leader, such as being a 

positive role model, encouraging school spirit and 

embodying the school beliefs and values. 

Successful candidates for Student Leadership 

positions in 2022 will be announced at 

Presentation Day next week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



BPS Public Speaking Competition 

Brooklyn PS students celebrated the 2021 Public 

Speaking competition by listening to the seven 

grade finalists. The theme this year was 

Friendship. Our finalists gave their Friendship 

speeches to an appreciative audience, providing 

their own interpretations on what makes a good 

friend and passing on some useful tips for us all. 

Congratulations to Frankie (Kindergarten), Billie 

(Year 1), Juliette (Year 2), Aston (Year 3), Rory 

(Year 4), Nimindi (Year 5) and Edie (Year 6) on 

their efforts this year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2022 

We are currently developing plans for the 2022 

school year. This is a complex process, and it is 

important that we have accurate information to 

make decisions.  We are enrolling Kindergarten 

children for 2022, now. If you or a friend/

neighbour, have not yet submitted enrolment 

forms, please make this a priority. 
 

If your child/ren will not be attending BPS in 2022, 

please notify the office in writing asap.  Please 

note this does not include students who are 

moving from Year 6 into Year 7 in 2022. 

 

Staffing 2022 

I would like to confirm staffing arrangements as we 

move into 2022. We welcome back Charlotte 

Munnings, Paul Kelly and Nicole Biviano, who will 

be continuing on at Brooklyn PS next year.  
 

I also have the pleasure of announcing that Barb 

Lawrie was the successful candidate by merit 

selection for the position of School Administrative 

Manager when it went to advertisement earlier in 

Term 4. 
 

I warmly welcome back all Brooklyn PS staff for 

2022 and am excited for a wonderful year of 

learning ahead. 

 

Reports 

Teachers are diligently working on student reports. 

These will be sent home with students by the 

middle of next week. 

 

Changes to School Development Days in 2021 

At the commencement of 2021, there were 

amendments to our School Developments Days 

(SDD’s). These amendments impact Term 1 and 4 

only. As a result of the changes there will no 

longer be two Staff Developments Days at the end 

of Term 4. Instead, there will be two Staff 

Developments Days at beginning of each school 

year. Therefore, the last day of school for all 

students in 2021 is Thursday 16 December 

2021.  
 

The 2022 school year will commence with two 

Staff Development Days. Therefore, for students 

in Years 1-6, the first day of school for 2022 will 

be Tuesday 1st February. Kindergarten students 

will complete their Best Start assessments on 

Tuesday 1st and Wednesday 2nd February. 

Kindergarten’s first day of school will be 

Thursday 3rd February. 

 

  

Uniform Shop—Last days to order! 

To ensure that you have your school uniform 

ready for Day 1 of 2022, it is essential to have 

your online orders processed asap. The uniform 

shop will be closed for the duration of the school 

holidays and will not open until the beginning of 

2022. Orders and payments are taken via 

online shop: 

https://brooklyn-pc-association.square.site/ 
 

No Supervision before 8.40am 

There has been an increase in the number of 

students arriving before 8:40am each day. 

Students are not to be at school before 8:40am 

unless they are attending HRCC. There is no 

supervision of students before 8.40am. Please be 

respectful of this to ensure your child/ren are safe 

at all times. 
 

School Travel for 2022 

School Travel for 2022 Students who need a 

School Opal card or travel pass for 2022 can 

apply now. Please read the information attached 

at the end of the newsletter to find out more about 

School Travel 2022. 
 

Student Attendance 

Every day counts! Regular attendance helps 

students develop a sense of belonging, maintain 

friendships and increases engagement in 

learning. All students in Kindergarten to Year 6 

are required to attend school until Thursday 16 

December 2021, the last day of teaching for 

2021.  

Kelly Cartwright 

Principal 

https://brooklyn-pc-association.square.site/


What has been happening in the Library  
 
In the Library this term, we have been talking about Courage as part of our Personal Health and 
Development Bounce Back program. Students have explored what it means to be brave and what it 
takes to be courageous. They shared how they have been brave in the past and talked about people 
they know who are courageous. 
 

As part of our learning about Remembrance Day, we talked about the different conflicts around the 
world and why it is important to remember the people who have and continue to keep our country safe. 
 

Students in 2-6 created thoughtful acrostic poems and students in K-1 drew pictures and wrote about 
people in their lives who are courageous. 
 
 
 

  



  

 
 
 
 
 

 
The Brooklyn Public School Scholastic Book Fair was a huge success this year! Each book, eraser, 
sharpener and pen sold helped raise money for BPS and while the final tally is still to come in, we saw so 
many fabulous new and interesting books go home with families. 
 

Thank you to everyone who purchased at the Book Fair and we cannot wait to see what Scholastic bring 
us next year! 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Earlier in the year, BPS students were able to vote on the KOALA Book awards - Kids Own Literature 
Awards. Early this term, we were able to watch some of the winners announced for the categories of 
Older Readers, Younger Readers and Picture Books. It was great to see some of the titles and authors we 
voted for receiving recognition by the kids of Australia! 
 

We have been lucky enough, thanks to generous P&C donations, to obtain some of these winning titles 
for our school library! Keep an eye out for them in the library! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For more information on the awards or the winning titles,  
visit: https://www.koalansw.org.au/winners  

 

  

https://www.koalansw.org.au/winners


Community News                                                  DISCLAIMER  

We sincerely thank our advertisers for their support of our school. While Brooklyn Public School is selective in the 
advertisements it runs, parents are advised to use their own discretion in supporting these services. 

  

Brooklyn Public School P&C Yearly Fundraiser! 

Support the school whilst having a great night out - meet other parents and reconnect post Covid! 

Every year the P&C holds a fundraiser to out do the last… this helps them to support the school in paying 

for Excursions, PSSA, Technology,  Books and Stationery and Learning Support. 

Transport back is included as well as dinner and the entertainment will have you in stitches. 

Hope to see you there. 

 

Please return all raffle books, sold and unsold, along with money  

to the school office by Wednesday 8 December 2021. 

Brooklyn P&C Committee 



  



  


